
CC 16-053
Rec. 08/16/16

Letter 7





 

 

  

 
August 19, 2016 
 
 
 
HICKORY HURIE 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Hurie: 
 
This is to acknowledge receipt of your January 26, 2016 letter (received August 16, 
2016) to the Group Insurance Board. Your letter will be provided to the Board for review 
in advance of its November 2016 meeting.  
 
The Board will continue to discuss and analyze the Segal Report recommendations 
(Observations and Recommendations for 2017 and Beyond) over the next several 
months. The best way to stay informed is to monitor the work of the Board. Board 
meeting dates and agendas are located on the ETF website at 
http://www.etf.wi.gov/boards/board_gib.htm. You may also sign up for automatic e-alerts 
by clicking the red envelope on our home page.   
  
Thank you again for your interest in the state health insurance program. 
 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Sara C. Brockman 
Health Policy Advisor 
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Hickory R. Hurie of Madison, Wisconsin 
 

Hand delivered to Board staff November 25, 2016 

GIB Board Liaison 
% ETF Offices 
Badger Road 
Madison, Wisconsin 53707-7931 

Dear Ms. Brockman 

During the mid-meeting break of the August 16, 2016 GIB Board meeting, I hand delivered to ETF staff 
twenty copies of a letter to the Board raising some concerns about public input and the need for an 
unbiased benefit/cost study of a move toward self-insurance. (The letter was mistakenly dated January 26 
although its content was relevant to the August meeting.) 

You indicated that while the Board would not receive the letter at that meeting, you would send the letter 
to the Board in advance of its November meeting.  You kindly sent me a follow-up letter dated August 19, 
2016, saying that my “letter will be provided to the Board for review in advance of its November 
meeting…” 

When I reviewed the November 30 GIB agenda, I did not see my letter listed as part of item 
5. GIB Correspondence.

Respectfully, I ask that you send the letter to the Board prior to their November 30 meeting.  The letter 
raises two issues relevant to the Board’s agenda for the November meeting:  
a) The apparent lack of Board openness to public comment, and
b) The need for additional and unbiased study of the benefits, costs and externalities of any move toward
self-insurance.  Thus far, the Board has conducted its decision-making about the future of the health 
insurance program without much of either. 

Allow me to cite two suggestions from my letter of August 15: 
“SUGGESTION: MORE PUBLIC INPUT: The GIB has no scheduled meeting time for public comment, 
and does not appear to acknowledge nor respond to written public correspondence received prior to Board 
meetings (except to the recent DOJ memo regarding Board/ETF July action).  The adoption of a seven-
day advance availability of key discussion documents would seem to me essential for any public input 
into Board discussion or understanding of how Board decisions affect participants, the health providers, 
and Wisconsin communities. Further the Board, its chair, or ETF staff could at least summarize key issues 
raised by any correspondence to the Board, and provide some sort of brief comment, similar to those 
summaries of comments found in the Federal Register….” 

“SUGGESTION: BENEFIT-COST STUDY (by someone other than Segal): … I would suggest that the 
Board delay its initiatives to collect personal level health data in an expensive data warehouse, and use the 
long experienced WHIO aggregated data base as the basis for rate-setting for 2017. I suggest the Board 
delay its plunge toward more self-insurance, and back off the Board’s efforts to shift more participants to 
the…”(the Standard Plan now called IYC Access)…”, which is the Wisconsin plan most in danger of 
meeting the ACA Cadillac tax thresholds.  Instead I would suggest that the GIB take some time to gather 
more feedback via surveys and focus groups from its current health care plan participants and the 
providers, to take stock of what it has done thus far, and what alternatives to the system might meet the 
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twin goals of better health care at reasonable costs.  Further I would suggest that the Board/ETF engage in 
a more thoughtful and analytical study of the benefits and costs of these current policy directions, and 
examine possible more fruitful alternatives….” 
 
I appreciate the opportunity to comment, and hope that you indeed will provide this letter and the earlier 
letter to the Board prior to its November 30 meeting. 
 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Hickory R. Hurie 
 
 
 
 
CC: Michael Farrell, Chair 
Wisconsin Group Insurance Board 
% Board Liaison, Department of Employee Trust Funds 
PO Box 7931 
 Madison, Wisconsin 53707-7931 
 
Other members of the GIB, where addresses are available 




